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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

19 September 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies, as well as the 14 July 2023 decision by the Marine Corps Performance Evaluation 

Review Board (PERB), and the 12 June 2023 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the PERB by 

the Manpower Management Division Records and Performance Branch (MMRP-30).  The PERB 

decision and the AO were provided to you on 14 July 2023.  Although you were given an 

opportunity to submit a rebuttal, you chose not to do so. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your fitness report for the reporting 

period 1 November 2021 to 11 May 2022.  The Board considered your contention that the 

issuance of the fitness report was not fair since you followed all procedures while assigned to the 

Substance Abuse Counseling Office (SACO).  Specifically, during one procedure, one of the 

female Marines to be tested conducted the collection without an observer.  You believe you 

followed proper procedures in this circumstance and the sample obtained without an observer 

was not valid.  You claim you were told by the Headquarters, U.S. Marine Corps, SACO 

representative, that you performed the actions correctly, but your command saw it differently.  

You also expressed concern that this fitness report will adversely affect your opportunities for 

promotion. 

 

The Board, however, substantially concurred with the AO and the PERB decision that the fitness 

report was administratively and procedurally correct as written and filed, in accordance with the 






